[image: image1.jpg]


National Council of Young Israel
111 John Street, Suite 450, New York, NY 10038

Phone: 212-929-1525                               Fax: 212-727-9526

April 14, 2008 / 9 Nisan 5768

M.K. Zevulun Orlev

Chairman, National Religious Party

via Fax 011-972-2-675-3709/688 638

Shalom. 
I have just returned from a brief trip to Israel. While in the country, I read a column in Yediot Achronot by Nachum Barnea (Achinu Yonatan/Musaf L’Shabbat, 28/3/08, pages 2 -5) which cites baseless falsehoods and wantonly defames the character and motive of both Esther and Jonathan Pollard. 

The following quote from the Barnea article exploits your name and your credibility to promote allegations against Mrs. Pollard:

“The investigation by the State Comptroller and the controversy surrounding it, which Shimon Shiffer exposed 2 days ago, was born of pressure which Esther Pollard and her attorney exerted on right-wing officials. Mrs. Pollard claims that the Government is not giving her enough money. Approaches were made to the Chairman of the Knesset State Control Committee Zevulun Orlev and to the State Comptroller, Micha Lindenstrauss. Former Cabinet Secretary Israel Maimon opened the accounting books for Orlev. The amounts were very impressive. Esther Pollard claims she did not receive a large part of the money. This is a subject the Comptroller can investigate.”

As you must surely know, in the 23 years that Jonathan Pollard has been in prison, Jonathan and his wife Esther have never received any money at all from the Government of Israel. All of their recent correspondence with the Government has been only to request that the Government stop lying about it!

Therefore, I ask you to clarify:

1) Did former Cabinet Secretary Israel Maimon ever show you accounting books regarding the Pollards, as Barnea claims?

2) Were you shown any kind of document indicating that Esther Pollard or Jonathan Pollard has received funds from the Government of Israel?

I thank you in advance for your swift response.
Sincerely,
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Rabbi Pesach Lerner

Executive Vice President
